BOARD NEWS

American Board of Family Medicine Elects New
Officers and Board Members

Jane Ireland

The American Board of Family Medicine (ABFM) is
pleased to announce the election of 4 new officers and 3
new board members. The new officers elected at the
ABFM’s spring board meeting in April are Diane K.
Beebe, MD, of Jackson, Mississippi, as Chair; Carlos
Roberto Jaén, MD, of San Antonio, Texas, as Chair
Elect; Erika Bliss, MID, of Seattle, Washington, as Trea-
surer; and Alan David, MD, of Milwaukee, Wisconsin,
as Member-at-Large, Executive Committee. In addi-
tion, the ABFM welcomes this year’s new members to
the Board of Directors: Elizabeth G. Baxley, MD, of
Greenville, North Carolina; Montgomery Douglas,
MD, of Valhalla, New York; and Eric S. Holmboe,
MD, of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.

The following new officers will each serve a
I-year term.

Diane K. Beebe, MD, Chair, is Chairman of the
Department of Family
Medicine at the University
of Mississippi Medical Cen-
ter. She previously served as
the residency director and
vice-chairman for the De-
partment of Family Medi-
cine. She is also a member
of the Accreditation Coun-
cal for Graduate Medical
Education Residency Re-
view Committee for the
Family Medicine Accredita-
ton Appeals Board and for-
merly served as chair of the Family Medicine Residency
Review Committee and on the Academic Council for
the Association of Family Medicine Residency Directors
National Institute for Program Director Development.
She is also a member of the Accreditation Council for
Graduate Medical Education Family Medicine Mile-
stones Committee. Dr. Beebe will serve the ABFM as
the chair of the executive committee.
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Carlos Roberto Jaén, MD, Chair-Elect, is Chair-
man of the Department of
Family and Community
Medicine at the University
of Texas Health Science
Center at San Antonio. He
previously was co-director
of the Center for Research
in Family Medicine and
Primary Care and served as
chair of the Research De-
velopment Committee of
the Association of Depart-
ments of Family Medicine.
He is also an adjunct profes-
sor at the University of
Texas School of Public Health, San Antonio Regional
Campus, and a scholar at the Research to Advance
Community Health Center, also in San Antonio. Dr.
Jaén will serve the ABFM on the Executive Committee,
the Bylaws Committee, the Operations Committee, the

Carlos Roberto Jaén,
MD, Chair-Elect

Examination Committee, the Audit/Finance Commit-
tee, the Research and Development Committee (as its
chair), the Communications/Publications Committee,
and the Maintenance of Certification—Family Physicians
(MC-FP) Committee.

Erika Bliss, MD, Treasurer, is the lead clinician
with Qliance Medical
Group of Washington, PC,
in Seattle and the director
of medical care and an advi-
sor with Qliance Medical
Management. She served as
a member of the steering
committee for the Prepar-
ing the Personal Physician
for Practice (P4) project.
Dr. Bliss, a 1999 Pisacano
Scholar, also served as a
member of the board of di-
rectors of the Pisacano
Leadership Foundation. Dr. Bliss will serve the ABFM
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on the Executive Committee, the Bylaws Committee (as
its chair), the Operations Committee, the Audit/Finance
Committee (as its chair), the Research & Development
Committee, and the MC-FP Committee.

Alan David, MD, Member-at-Large, Executive
Committee, is Chairman
of the Department of Fam-
ily Medicine and Associate
Dean for Faculty Affairs at
the Medical College of
Wisconsin. He previously
served as the family medi-
cine department chair at the
University of Cincinnati
and the University of Ken-
tucky. Dr. David currenty
serves as the chair of the
Residency Education Com-
mittee for the Association of
Departments of Family Medicine. He has also served as
president and chairman of the board of directors of the
Wisconsin Academy of Family Physicians. Dr. David
will serve the ABFM on the Executive Committee, the
Bylaws Committee, the Credendals Committee, the Ex-
amination Committee, the Audit/Finance Committee,
the Research & Development Committee, the Com-
munications/Publications Committee, and the MC-FP
Committee (as its chair).

The following new board members will each
serve a S-year term.

Elizabeth G. Baxley, MD, is Professor of Family
Medicine and Senior As-
sociate Dean for Academic
Affairs at the Brody School
of Medicine at East Caro-
lina University. Before
this, Dr. Baxley spent 18
years on the faculty of the
University of South Caro-
lina School of Medicine,
serving as chair of the De-
partment of Family and
Preventive Medicine from
2003 to 2012. Her work has
focused heavily on rede-
signing the health care delivery system and teaching
about patent safety and quality improvement. Dr. Bax-
ley will serve the ABFM on the Credentials Committee
and the MC-FP Committee.

Alan David, MD
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Montgomery Douglas, MD, is Chairman of the
Department of Family and
Community Medicine and
Associate Dean for Diver-
sity and Inclusion at New
York Medical College. He
served as board chair of the
New York State Academy
of Family Physicians from
2012 to 2013. He is on the
steering committee of the
New York State Council on
Graduate Medical Educa-
tion. Dr. Douglas was Pro-
gram Director and Chair of
Family Medicine at the former St. Vincent Catholic
Medical Center/New York Medical College Brooklyn-
Queens Family Medicine Residency Program. Dr.
Douglas will serve the ABFM on the Operations Com-
mittee and the Research & Development Committee.

Eric S. Holmboe, MD, is Chief Medical Officer
and Senior Vice President
of the American Board of
Internal Medicine. He is
also an adjunct professor in
the Department of Internal
Medicine at Yale University
School of Medicine and the
Department of Medicine at
the Uniformed Services
University of the Health
Sciences. Dr. Holmboe
previously served as Associ-
ate Program Director at
Yale Primary Care Internal
Medicine Residency Program. Dr. Holmboe will serve
the ABFM on the Examinaton Committee and the
Research & Development Committee.

The remaining current members of the board
are Howard Blanchette, MD, of Valhalla, New
York; Laura Brooks, MD, of Lynchburg, Virginia,
Jimmy H. Hara, MD, of Los Angeles, California;
Samuel Jones, MD, of Fairfax, Virginia; James
Kennedy, MD, of Winter Park, Colorado; Chris-
tine C. Matson, MD, of Norfolk, Virginia; David
W. Mercer, MD, of Omaha, Nebraska; Marcia J.
Nielsen, PhD, of Lawrence, KS; Kailie R. Shaw,
MD, of Tampa, Florida; and Keith L. Stelter, MD,
of Mankato, Minnesota.
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